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This Week's Program

Program for August  21, 2014

               

PRESENTER: Cindy Fredrick

SUBJECT: 2014 Lady Rebels Volleyball Season and updates. 

Cindy Fredrick, who has 26 years of head coaching
experience at the NCAA Division I level and 27 overall, enters
her third year as the head coach of the UNLV volleyball
program. Fredrick was named the sixth head coach in Rebel
history on Dec. 22, 2010.

"We are thrilled to have the opportunity to bring Cindy on as
our head volleyball coach," former UNLV Director of Athletics Jim Livengood
proclaimed upon Fredrick's hiring. "Having worked with her for many years, I'm
sure she will be a great addition to the university community and our athletics
department family. She will do a wonderful job advancing our women's volleyball
program."  

Sergeant-at-Arms: Weekly Bulletin Scribes
08/21 Lauren Robydek        08/21 Susan Johnson
08/28 Mike Peterson 08/21 Bob Hulshouser
09/04 Jim Paxton       09/04 Steve Tucker

Rotary Recap

August 14, 2014
By Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) President  Jack Ewing rang the late bell at
7:00 a.m.,  initiating breakfast and fellowship before the second bell started the
meeting at 7:15.  The Club was led in the flag salute by Shelia Callum before
Sergeant-At-Arms Susan Johnson introduced guests and visiting Rotarians. 
Dave Jochman's daughter Margaret was present, along with Fremont Rotarians
Kevin Wohl and speaker Linda Bertuzzi.

Announcements followed with Susan J. giving the "grape report."  Susan said
that the wine-making club is closed, but a recent e-mail altered her report, when
she notified the members that a possible "half case" membership may have
opened up.  Pres Jack urged us to plan for the Roundup Party on September 5,
at a location to be announced.  Jack also reminded members of the Rotary
basics class, coming Saturday morning, September 8th.  The Corazon Super
Build will initiate its first fall build, October 18th.

http://GreenValleyRotary.org/


Jay Larsen 
Aug 25

David L. McGovern 
Sep 05

Events
August 2014
08/21 -  Club Meeting: Cindy
Fredrick, UNLV Ladies Volleyball
Coach
08/28 -  Club Meeting: Robin
Smith, Corazon Superbuild
September 2014
09/04 -  Club Meeting: Dana
Serrata, ED, Helping Hands of
Vegas Valley
09/05 -  Rotary Round-Up
09/08 -  SOAR Awards
09/09 -  September Green Valley
Board of Directors Meeting
09/11 -  Club Meeting: Simon
Keith, CEO Simon Keith
Foundation
09/18 -  Club Meeting: Craft Talk

 

Long time member Dave J announced the start of "Fill the Truck and Spread the
Word."  The previous week's speaker, Laurie Hartig, moved Dave.  He will be
coordinating the Club's collecting of books for Spread the Word Nevada during
the coming weeks.  Children's books are used to build literacy, and adult books
will be sold to raise money for the project. Dave urged members to bring
donated books to the upcoming meetings.

Dave told the membership about approaching the Board last week, seeking
support for a "hard luck" Vietnam Marine Vet who has had 10 surgeries following
a gunshot to the stomach.  Unable to continue his security job, the Vet is largely
isolated in his Henderson apartment where he spends hours each day reading
his Bible.  His lamps and furniture are inadequate, and with the Board's blessing,
 Dave passed the hat. Happily, the Club contributed nearly $200,  The Board is
considering the starting of a future Veteran aid program.

Past Pres Mike Peterson's first trivia question was, "name the year in which
Babe Ruth hit his 700th home run.  Darcy Dougherty exempted herself from
fines by answering correctly that the big homer happened in 1936.  After a
plethora of guesses, we learned the first color TV broadcast was horse racing
on CBS.

Mike P. conducted Happy/Dammit Dollars hearing happiness from Pres Jack
that his children are starting pre-school.  Duane Frizell contributed a happy
dollar for his trip for a family reunion (with his seven children) to Navoo, IL. 
Susan J was happy about completing a half marathon.  Dave J was happy that
his daughter Margaret is entering the army.  Darcy D. happily announced that
family is coming to help her celebrate her 60th birthday.

Program Chair Shelia C introduced our program
speaker, long time friend of our club, member of the
Fremont Club, and Assistant District Governor Linda
Bertuzzi.  Linda has assisted in the administration of
polio inoculations in India.  She has also participated
in the Corazon Super build.  Linda urged our
members to go to the Super Build.  In order to

qualify, the new homeowner must perform 3000 hours of community service. 
The three room homes are erected in one day by Rotarians from all over District
5300.

Rotary's polio eradication effort began in the mid '80s, when there were
approximately 1000 worldwide cases diagnosed each day.  Now only 150 cases
are expected for the entire year, and polio is gone from every country except
Afghanistan, Pakistan and Nigeria.  Linda said the eradication is nearly
complete, but that the last one percent is the hardest to overcome.  The
inoculation involves two drops on the tongue of a child, at a cost of about 70
cents each.  Last year was India's first with no new cases.

"This was the first time that I didn't see deformed people and beggars walking
on all fours through the city streets.  Hieroglyphics portrayed polio victims 3000
years ago."  Linda said that clean fresh water is the key to good health, and she
showed slides of the dams she helped construct.   It was partially funded by
RCGV.  Inoculations are still being given in Asia and Africa.

Following her Polio Plus update, Linda drew the day's raffle ticket belonging to
Shelia C.  Shelia drew a two, leaving the joker and about $700 for a future
drawing.  The meeting closed with Shelia leading the Club in the reciting of the
Four Way Test.

Visiting Rotarians

 



Kevin Wohl - LV Fremont
Linda Bertuzzi - LV Fremont

 

Guests
Margaret Jochman

 

We need your help!

Please begin obtaining silent auction items for our
wonderful winemaker dinner and fundraiser.

October 2, 2014 at Lux at the top of the M

Please be sure the items have a value of $25.00 or
more

Here are some ideas

If you are going to assign yourself to a geographic
area, please let Shelia know. 

For any questions or comments,

Shelia is available at sheliacallum@gamil.com or 702-569-5712.

THANK YOU VERY MUCH!!!

 

http://www.directory-online.com/Rotary/accounts/5300/ezBulletin/Assets/800230653/May_2014/suggestions.pdf
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